City of Auburn Councilpersons vote for 1% increase in city sales tax:

Sheila Eckman – No

Bob Norman – No
Gene Dulaney – Yea

Mayor Bill Ham – Yea

Arthur Dowdell – Yea

Tom Worden – Yea

Brent Beard – Yea

Robin Kelley – Yea

Dick Phelan – Yea

City of Opelika Councilpersons vote for 1% increase in city sales tax:

Patricia Jones – Yea

Larry Gray – Yea

Joey Motley – Yea

Eddie Smith – Yea

David Canon - Yea
Citizen comments about 1% sales tax increase undertaken the same day by Opelika and Auburn

This letter is a quick thank-you to Opelika city government.  You joined elbows, walked in lockstep and increased my taxes by 33 percent.  Even though you have a great bond rating with no debt, you have decided together to get this tax and enrich the coffers of the city.  You all decided not to listen to your constituents or even the public that spoke at the last meeting.  This tax will not ultimately enrich our city.  You put no time limits on it.  
This tax will close businesses and encourage others not to come to this city and create jobs and bring revenue to this city and county.  I'm sorry that you do not understand economics well enough to see that you are hurting this lovely city and county at a time when jobs are hard to find and people are losing homes.  The necessities of life are increasing and in your wisdom you have decided that you and you alone are the authority in this matter and you do not have to listen to the ill of the people.

Well, let it be known that I will fight this decision and will actively lobby for a removal of this tax burden from the residents of Opelika.  Alaska has nothing on Opelika - we have a road to nowhere; Alaska only has a bridge.  

Evelyn Mickle, Opelika

Opelika Auburn News June 23, 2011



I hope the good folks of both Opelika and Auburn remember the taste in their mouths after having the sales tax rammed down their throats. 

It's clear the leaders in both towns don't know anything about leadership.  They're already making excuses for their vote; they probably think we'll forget before the election.  I know I won't, nor should anyone else.  I should also note I've never failed to vote!

We need to throw each and every one of them out of office.  I don't care if they're your neighbor, Sunday school teacher or best friend.  They had to go!  What bothers me most is that I actually voted for these clowns.  I admit it, I was wrong!  I thought they were the best people for the job.  It's clear they are not.  If any of these folks are re-elected, then we have failed.  I will also no longer vote locally based on my party, which is Republican.  I will vote to remove the incumbent from the mayor to the tax collector.
In the movie "Forrest Gump," Forrest said:  "Stupid is as stupid does!"  It seems apropos to use it in conjunction to the tax hike in both townships during a recession.  It's also a bit ironic that both towns choose to raise taxes at the same time.  Conspiracy?  I think so!

I truly hope each and every one of you enjoy what time you have in office, because I will do everything in my power to have you all voted out in the next election.  Have a good day!

Dan K. Johnson, Opelika

Opelika Auburn News June 23, 2011



Our city council approved a sales tax increase during it last meeting, displaying an arrogance toward the people of Auburn that can only exist in government or a government-sponsored monopoly.

During the part of the meeting reserved for citizen comment, a large crowd expressed universal object to a sales tax increase.

The primary justification expressed by the mayor and others on the council was that all other efforts to win a tax increase through voter approval had failed.

In other words, despite the residents of Auburn objecting to an endless request for more money at every level of government, the appetite for higher taxes to feed the beast must be appeased.  

Comments from the council congratulating city management for cost reductions should be viewed with the same derision the council displayed toward citizen comments.  Governments will always find a way to spend as much or more money than they can take from the public, and when forced to cut, will always seek efficiencies at the expense of the most popular government "services."  "Our schools, our roads, our bridges!"  These items should have been reserved for in years past or paid for by developers instead of the normal government practice of spending every dollar.

A truly visionary council, city management and planning structure would have anticipated and funded these needs without relying on putting their hands deeper and deeper in the pockets of the Auburn public.

Scott Hanson, Auburn

Opelika Auburn News June 23, 2011



Editorial

The people have spoken, and their voices were heard.  But that doesn't mean it mattered.  

Twenty-five residents argued against the proposed 1 percent sales tax increase before Tuesday evening's Auburn City Council meeting, a meeting where seven of nine city leaders voted for the increase.
All five Opelika council members were asked by residents to table a proposed 1 percent sales tax increase, which was passed unanimously Tuesday night.

Either residents who supported the tax increases didn't make their voices heard, or there were an overwhelming number of residents against the increases.  Aren't council members elected, and paid, to represent the residents' interests?  And if the vast majority of residents opposed the tax increases, then it appears their interests were not represented during Tuesday's meetings.

Some council members could argue that they are representing the city's best interests and that it is possible that the average resident is wrong.  Therefore, they take an "I know what's best for you" mantra.

We're not saying the tax hike is in the best interest of Auburn or Opelika.  We're not saying it isn't in the best interest of either city.  We do know that money is badly needed for specific projects.
Since many residents have vocalized their distaste for the tax increase, we believe the best avenue for them to vo9calize their displeasure is at the polls during the next municipal elections.  If they feel misrepresented, then perhaps they should elect new leadership they believe might represent them better at city hall.

By then, we'll have a much better understanding if passing the sales tax hike was truly the best option for voters. 

Opelika Auburn News June 23, 2011



"If you build it, they will come" was a whisper taken from the movies - and shopping areas were built, and we came in droves.  And now, we are faced with a tough decision to just "go elsewhere."  I cannot fully describe my disappointment at the City Boards for Opelika and Auburn (for Opelika - Ms. Patricia Jones, Mr. Larry Gray, Mr. Joey Motley, Mr. Eddie Smith, Mr. David Canon, and Mayor Gary Fuller; for Auburn - Mr. Arthur Dowdell, Mr. Tom Worden, Mr. Brent Beard, Mr. Robin Kelley, Mr. Dick Phelan, Mr. Gene Dulaney, and Mayor Bill Hamm all voted to increase the city's portion of sales taxes by 33% - Ms. Sheila Eckman and Mr. Bob Norman voted against the increase) for their collective decision to increase the burden of taxes to the people of both Opelika and Auburn.  There are members of our communities who live on fixed incomes that will be severely impacted by this decision; there are small businesses which barely cover their expenses today - an increase in sales tax could cause these businesses to fold - ensuring there are more hands in the "welfare cookie jar."  The net result of this action will be that the final cost of every good and service in this area will increase.  Both the city boards of Opelika and Auburn were begged to allow the people of these two cities to vote on the increase - to have a voice in their tax responsibility.  And in both instances, the boards took the same attitude as King George and imposed taxes upon those who were stripped of their voice.  The next meeting of both Opelika's and Auburn's board is on July 5 at 7 PM with the next proposed increase in cost to the citizens of both Opelika and Auburn being an increase in the sewer rates.  I invite all citizens of Opelika and Auburn to join me in giving these individuals their pink slips before they put us further "down the hole." 

T Speir

Opelika, Alabama 



As pointed out by Carolyn Carr in her letter to this newspaper on June 22 (“Residents could have been given bigger role in tax talks”), the process by which the Auburn City Council went about increasing the local sales tax rate was even more regrettable than the untimely increase itself.

Apparently no efforts were made by council members to gauge how the residents in their respective wards felt about the increase.  Residents might justly suspect that the decision to9 approve the increase was made out of the public eye, the vote during the council meeting being merely a legal formality.  

The city has an excellent meeting room on Tichenor Avenue wherein council members could have ward meetings to discuss matters of governance with their constituents and obtain their input.  Why isn’t this done if they truly wish to represent the interests of those who elected them. 

Government by the people requires that they be truly and accurately represented by their council members.  When that occurs, the legislative position assumed by a councilor is congruent with that of the majority of the residents in the ward.  When it does not occur, democracy is not practiced.

John C. Frandsen, Auburn

Opelika Auburn News June 29, 2011



The city councils of Auburn and Opelika voted a combined 16-2 the same night to raise taxes to 9 percent in both beautiful cities.  Why not merge?  Peo9ple on fixed incomes have not budgeted for increases in commodities or 9 percent taxes.
One more mayor, council, department of transportation, school board, etc. doesn’t make sense.  Eliminate politics.  Eliminate overtime.  Set up a fraud commission to collect current taxes and get judgments on the businesses that have closed owning taxes.  Felonies are subject to punishment.

Did Ronald Reagan turn over in his grave when both councils voted for tax increases along with other local services?  We have an Opelika-Auburn News.  Why not an Auburn-Opelika City?

Ron Weekly, Auburn

Opelika Auburn News June 30, 2011



As the Fourth of July is upon us, I reflect back on the month of June and the hardships that the residents of the Colony of Opelika have had to endure.  

We all thought that we lived in a representative democracy – in other words our elected officials to city council, state Legislature and the U.S. Congress work for us – and as we are the boss, they should vote on issues as the majority decrees through email, telephone, letters and eyeball-to-eyeball contact. As a result, our Opelika Parliament has taxed us when enough members of the colony wrote, emailed and spoke about not adding more taxes at this time.

We did get some interesting self-serving excuses from three members of the five-member parliament, but none that justified adding a penny to the sales tax at the hard economic time that we are all still in.  All of us agree that the projects listed and discussed are of vital importance, especially Frederick Road and the high school, but not at this time.  A 12- or 24-month delay would allow for the economy to improve along with our pocketbooks.  As colonists, we cannot form a revolutionary army, but we can use the one weapon we have on hand: our vote.

Happy birthday, America

George B. Wingard, Opelika

Opelika Auburn News July 4, 2011



I have experienced the 1 percent increase in sale tax for almost two months and notice the unfavorable difference with every purchase.
Just last week, I saw another increase in the price of food both at the grocery store and in some restaurants.  As long as the state of Alabama levies a sales tax on food, Auburn and Opelika are doing a disservice to all their citizens, and a great injustice to the poor ones.

Raising the sales tax was a terrible decision during these harsh economic times.  We are fortunate to have the economic stability the university and some other employers provide, but we are not immune to what happened in Montgomery, where there is a vacant retail space from one end to the other.  Their sales tax is just 1 cent higher than ours. 

Lisa Morgan, Auburn 

Opelika Auburn News September 22, 2011



The state of Alabama’s mandated sales tax rate of 4 percent is one of the lowest in the nation, a blessing for consumers in this not-so-rich corner of the South. However, it was discovered by the Tax Foundation in Washington that consumers in Alabama actually pay an average of 8.4 cents on the dollar in taxes — an average of $2,967 per person annually.

Say what? The state rate is actually double?

That’s right, but don’t blame Montgomery on that one. The responsibility goes to individual municipalities in the state who tack on additional sales tax cents to the existing four pennies on the dollar.

In Opelika and Auburn, consumers pay 9 cents per dollar in sales tax, with four cents going to the city, four cents going to the state and a single penny going back to the county. A one-percent sales tax increase was adopted by both city councils during their respective June 21 meetings.

Opelika officials said they believe the move will increase sales tax revenue by $5.5 million. Auburn officials hope for $7 million.

While the cities rake in the extra dough to make up for what has been a lack in sales tax revenue due to an economy that has not benefitted anyone, consumers are the ones who must foot the bill. The votes for both municipalities was not well-received by citizens.

But we must realize that in order to maintain the level of city services, fueled financially by tax revenue, money must come from somewhere. In these cases, they will continue to come out of our pockets when we shop or dine locally.

It’s a sign of the times.

The monster isn’t the municipality in which you reside. The monster is the recession. But should this bleak financial situation we live in continue its downward path, cities will again have to make tough decisions with your tax dollars and tax rates. With enough demand from residents, perhaps next time the cities will be forced to make difficult cutbacks rather than take more money from an already financially strapped public.

Let’s hope that day never dawns.

Editorial Board, Opelika Auburn News , October 11, 2011

